Security Council further tightens
sanctions against DPR Korea

22 December 2017 — The United Nations Security Council today imposed new
sanctions on the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK), increasing the
depth of measures imposed on the country in the wake of its continued nuclear
and ballistic weapons programme, including the ballistic missile launch on 28
November.

In a unanimously adopted resolution, the 15-member Council also decided that
all UN Member States shall “prohibit” the direct or indirect supply, sale or
transfer to the DPRK of crude o0il, refined petroleum products, and various
types of equipment and raw materials.

The restrictions also applied with respect to the Member States’ territories,
nationals, flagged vessels, aircraft, pipelines, rail lines, or vehicles and
whether or not originating in their territories.

The Security Council also decided that Member States shall repatriate all
DPRK nationals earning income in that Member State’s jurisdiction and all
DPRK government safety oversight attachés monitoring DPRK workers abroad
“immediately but no later than 24 months,” unless the Member State determined
that the national’s repatriation is prohibited under applicable national and
international law, or if that national is a national of that Member State.

Further, in relation to maritime interdiction of cargo vessels, the Council
decided that Member States shall seize, inspect, and impound any vessel in

their ports if the Member State has reasonable grounds to believe that the

vessel was involved in activities, or the transport of items, prohibited by
relevant UN resolutions.

On the political side, the Security Council expressed its “deep concern” at
the grave hardship that the people in the DPRK are subjected to and condemns
the country for pursuing nuclear weapons and ballistic missiles instead of
the welfare of its people.

Also in the resolution, the Council affirmed that it shall keep the country’s
actions under “continuous review” and that it is determined to take further
“significant measures” in the event of a further nuclear test or launch.

UN chief welcomes unity in the Security Council

Following the adoption of the resolution, Secretary-General Antdénio Guterres
welcomed the continued unity of the Security Council and noted that it is
essential to achieve the goal of denuclearisation and create the space for
diplomatic initiatives aimed at achieving it in a peaceful manner.

In a statement attributable to his spokesperson, Mr. Guterres supported the
Council’'s desire for a peaceful, diplomatic and political solution to the
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situation, as well as its urging of further work to reduce tensions.

“The only way forward for a comprehensive peaceful and political solution
requires de-escalation and open communication channels, now,” read the
statement.

“[The Secretary-General] reaffirms his commitment to working with all parties
to this end [and] calls upon all Member States to ensure the full
implementation of the relevant resolutions and to redouble efforts to make
2018 a pivotal year for the achievement of sustainable peace on the Korean
Peninsula,” it added.



